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Objections

Our client's primary objection to the Proposed Amendments is with respect to the transition provisions as
currently drafted. Currently, the transition provisions apply to a list of identified Site-specific by-laws that
would prevail over the provisions of the proposed Zoning By-law Amendments and all towers constructed
pursuant to a building permit issued prior to October 4, 2016. There are no transition provisions with
respect to sites with development applications under review by the City or development applications that
are the subject of appeals before the Ontario Municipal Board, such as the current appeal in respect of
the Property.

It is well-settled law that development applications must be reviewed and considered according to the
policy and regulatory regimes in force and effect at the time of submission. Accordingly, it is inappropriate
to require that existing applications and appeals, adhere to new policies and regulations. This is
particularly pertinent to the current appeal in respect of the Property, which is very far along in the
development process and the Ontario Municipal Board process.

We respectfully encourage Council to ensure that appropriate transition provisions be incorporated within
the Proposed Amendments to ensure that landowners may continue to rely on the policies and
regulations in force and effect at the time of submission, consistent with the established law.

We submit that proposed transition provisions would be clearer and better served by exempting specific
properties in addition to, or alternatively, instead of, the exemption of site-specific by-laws. In this regard,
we specifically request that the Property be exempted from the Proposed Amendments.

In addition to the specific objection with respect to the lack of appropriate transition provisions noted
above, our client is generally concerned with the Proposed Amendments and its impact on planning in the
Downtown and Central Waterfront. The Proposed Amendments, and the lack of flexibility therein, do not
take into account the unique context of various area and specific sites within the Downtown and Central
Waterfront which may warrant reduced setbacks. We submit that this “one-size-fits-all” approach is
inappropriate given the varied contexts of all sites to which the Proposed Amendments apply.

Please accept this letter as notice of our client's objections to the Proposed Amendments. We respectfully
request that we be notified of any further actions or decisions made by City Council respecting the above-
noted Proposed Amendments.

If you have any questions or concerns about the matters discussed above, please contact the
undersigned.

Yours very truly,
Devine Park LLP
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Patrick J. Devine
PJD/SHL
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